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9/11/2002

Mike Noel

From: Alex Begin [abegin@alphamicroproducts.com]

Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2002 10:22 AM

To: mike noel

Subject: AM-100 emulator permission

Mike:
 
This e-mail grants you limited permission to distribute AMOS 4.x or 5.0 for the WD-16 CPU at no charge as 
part of your AM-100 emulator project. Please post or forward this e-mail in its entirety as proof of this 
permission and its terms and conditions.
 
We are extending this offer in the spirit of creating a no-charge hobby product around an obsolete version of 
the operating system. You may simply deliver AMOS for the WD-16 as it existed, unmodified, in 1983, 
including boot ROM code. You may not extend the functionality of AMOS. For example, you may not reverse 
engineer any part of AMOS to extend memory addressibility beyond 64K. You may not blend in parts of other 
AMOS products, such as AlphaTCP or AlphaACCOUNTING. You may not integrate 68000 emulation into 
any part of AMOS for the WD-16. These restrictions apply to you and to anyone who downloads your 
emulator. 
 
Your web site indicates that you plan on implementing some TCP/IP functionality. That implementation of 
TCP/IP must be independently developed by you, and preapproved in writing by John Glade or me prior to 
distribution.
 
Alpha Micro provides users of AMOS for the WD-16 under your emulator a restricted license for usage of the 
product. No warranties or assurances of quality are made. Our technical support staff is available to assist 
users of AMOS for the WD-16 on a time-and-materials basis.
 
AMOS for the WD-16 is not open source and not freeware. Alpha Micro Products reserves all copyrights, 
including the right to revoke permission to distribute AMOS at no charge, without advance notice. If you 
decide to begin charging for your emulator, permission to distribute AMOS for the WD-16 at no charge will 
automatically cease. No one may develop or distribute a commercial product built around this usage of 
AMOS for the WD-16. If someone has downloaded your emulator, and we revoke general permission to 
distribute AMOS for the WD-16, users of your emulator my no longer reproduce AMOS beyond the number 
of copies already made.
 
This permission does not extend to any other Alpha Micro software product, including AMOS for the 68000 
family, commonly known as AMOS/L, AMOS/32, AMOS/LC, and AMOS/PC. Your web site indicates an 
intention to emulate AMOS for the 68000 down the road. You may not develop such a product. We do not 
now, nor do we plan to, grant permission to incorporate support for AMOS for the 68000 into your emulator, 
even in non-PIC-coded single user mode.
 
In summary, we are granting for an unspecified period of time, no-charge limited licenses to an obsolete 
product to be used in a hobby environment. Usage of AMOS for the WD-16 in a commercial environment 
conflicts with the spirit of this arrangement and is not permitted. People desiring a low cost, entry-level 
AMOS solution for commercial purposes should use our SuperFalcon board, as well as future products 
that will be introduced over time to serve this market.
 
Please direct further questions to Rod Everett, John Glade, or me.
 
Regards,
 
Alex Begin
President
Alpha Micro Products
(800) 289-2574


